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Dear Parent/Guardian(s),

Firstly, I would like to welcome you and your child back to school. We are very happy to be back and to be welcoming your child into their new Year 1 journey. In Year 1 this year, Mrs Kelly and Miss Carnally will be working alongside myself in supporting the children with their learning. 
Please find the following important notes:

· Reading books – Reading books should be returned to school on Thursday. They will then be changed and sent home on Friday along with a strip of high frequency words for your child to practise reading by sight. Reading books will be sent out for the 1st time next Friday.
· Spelling Homework – Spellings will be given out on a Friday and needs to be completed and returned to school on the following Thursday, ready for our spelling test. Your child will then come home with the results from their spelling test inside their homework folder. Homework folders will be sent out for the 1st time next Friday.
· Maths Homework – Maths homework will be given out on a Friday and needs to be completed and returned to school on the following Thursday.

· PE – Your child will have their PE session every Friday afternoon. Our first topic is Gymnastics. Although PE sessions are scheduled for Friday afternoon, please ensure that your child has their PE kit in school at all times as PE timeslots can be subject to change.
· Contact – Here at St Mary’s, we follow an open door policy. Should you ever need to contact me, I will be at the classroom door every morning and at the end of each day. The only exception to this is Monday afternoon, where Miss Smith will be in class while I am on my PPA. If you are unable to contact me via the classroom door, please arrange a telephone appointment via the school office. Alternatively, you can send me an email at year1@smrc-lit.co.uk. 

· Common Exception Words – Attached to this letter you will find a list of common exception words. These are words that your child will be required to read and spell by the end of Year 1. I politely ask you to practise these words whenever possible.
· Word Bank – Attached to this letter you will find your child’s very own word bank. This word bank contains high frequency words. These are words that your child will be required to read by sight by the end of Year 1. I politely ask you to practise these words whenever possible.
· Purple Mash – You will find a copy of your child’s login for Purple Mash inside of their reading record. Purple Mash is a learning platform that we use to teach Computing here at St Mary’s and features lots of educational games for your child to play at their leisure. 

· Water Bottles – Please ensure that your child comes into school each day with a water bottle that is clearly labelled with their name. We also ask that your child’s water bottle contains only water.

On our class page, which is available on the school website, you will be able to find our Medium and Long Term Plans, where you will be able to see what we are learning about in each subject. We will also be posting pictures on our school Facebook page, so be sure to check that every so often to see what we have been up to. Attached is a copy of our medium term plan

Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to tell you how excited and happy I am to be teaching your child. I hope that you enjoy listening to your child telling you about all the fun that we have in Year 1.
Kind Regards,

Mr Jenkins

Year 1 Teacher

ST. MARY’S RC PRIMARY SCHOOL


WHITELEES ROAD


LITTLEBOROUGH


OL15 8DU  





Telephone: 01706 378032                         


Headteacher: Mrs C Ruane


                         


“We love God, We love learning, We love each other.”
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